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~Promoting quality beginnings

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
April 21, 2020
11:00-12:00
	Committee Members & Staff:

P = Present      A = Absent        E=Excused         
Chair: Pr. Aleese Kenitzer P
Vice Chair:  Tasha Wall P
Director Whitney Howell P
Treasurer:  Jerri Robison P
Secretary: Scott Dahlke P 
Minutes completed by Whitney Howell

	Meeting: Executive Committee
Location: 

Zoom Virtual Meeting 



Called to Order: The Executive Committee meeting was called to order by Chair Kenitzer at 11:07am
1. Review of Consent Agenda: Howell stated she needed to amend the agenda adding two items before her director update. CCNC Request and Director Hours for FY21. Robison discussed Credit card bill is not in had because of mail issues at the MELC. Howell was able to get the balance and will have the bill in hand on Friday. Howell was also making arrangements to have electronic statements.
WLBHA had a higher percentage this month. 

Daycare scholarship vs preschool payments during COVID-19 Adjusting payments in regards to preschools in session vs closed. Howell indicated if the families are being charged then we will continue to pay scholarships. If they are closed we will not continue to pay scholarships.
Back-payment 30 days on childcare. We had one kiddo approved in March and paid back the 30 days to cover February as well. Robison stated she was still questioning paying retirement, taxes etc for LSI staff. We want to make sure those totals are evenly distributed among all funders of the program.  Howell will reach out to LSI and WLBHA for some more definition. 
Motion by Wall Seconded by Dahlke.
2. WAGE$ Budget Amendment – Howell shared the new WAGE$ budget that was submitted. The difference of just over $6000 was intended to cover childcare scholarships. Motion by Robison Second by Wall
3. Site Visit Summary – Howell discussed all site visits excluding Public Health were completed. PH has no underlying issues so postponing their visits in light of COVID shows no issues. In the attached document you will see a short summary from each of those visits. Robison asked about Trinity’s Furlough of employees and asked if that would effect Public Health. Howell and Dahlke both don’t foresee that effecting Public Health. Kenitzer asked about other programs and how they are adjusting. Howell stated that was in the next item in our Agency Updates.
4. Agency Updates in response to COVID-19 – Howell reached out to all our agencies and requested an update on how work has changed. Imagination Library for example has had no change in services. Whereas LSI is doing virtual visits and working from home. There is a state phone loaner program for families in need of internet access. Phone visits are also happening. BELH is also going virtual. Coordinated intake had already moved to more phone consultations. CCNC is still working but without face to face. Howell will remain in contact with everyone as things progress. Howell also discussed there are currently 5 Daycare Centers open in Muscatine County who are all struggling to find cleaning supplies. CCRR did send out a survey to assess needs and was able to get some things but not many and in small supply. Howell purchased hand sanitizer from Simply Soothing and delivered to the 5 centers last week. Howell is working with MCSA, Salvation Army, Public Health and AIM to coordinate a Community Hygiene closet to help aid families effected by COVID, Daycare Centers and other families in need. Robison brought up the fact our budget is out of whack because of closures and transportation. Howell agreed with the budget being in a very different place than last month. 
5. TMPH CCNC Request – PH has requested 15 hours a week through the end of May be directed to helping manage COVID cases. Dahlke discussed majority of public health staff has been multi tasking in order to meet those needs. Robison stated those hours should be covered by additional COVID funding. Wall agreed our funds are very specific and that isn’t it’s intent. Howell agreed and recommended we deny the request because our funds are very specific and our guidance from the state has not allowed this type of amendment. Her report to ECI stated she was still working as the CCNC. Dahlke was under impression all PH staff had been moved to COVID case management. He also agreed our funding isn’t in line for those services. Motion by Robison to not approve request Wall Seconded. 
6. Director Hours for FY21- Debbie our Admin Assistant is retiring the end of June. Howell gave the numbers to bring the director role up to 32 hours a week or 40 hours a week. Director is currently at 25 hours. Exec committee needs to think about what they would like to see and then the programming committee will meet in the next couple weeks and look at how this looks with our FY21 budget. Howell also shared a listing of all directors in the state and their current salaries. Kenitzer asked how much time is believed to be needed. Howell stated she believed 32 hours would be enough however she’s dragging her feet in that this year is a designation year for Muscatine and isn’t sure of the additional time that will be required. Kenitzer stated the difference in full time and current is $10,000 so if the money is there we should go for fulltime especially because we are looking at a designation year. Dahlke agreed and will share the information with the programming committee.     
7. Director Update -
Estimated Allocations – Looking at 360,000 + a 35% carry-forward. 
Diaper Bank – Our partner agencies are still distributing diapers. For example if the lobby of public health is closed you can call them and they will bring them out to you. It takes a little more effort to get them but they are still available. Robison shared some churches have diapers for us as well as the Community Baby Shower going through May. These diapers will need to be wrapped. We are anticipating bigger orders in the months to come. 
RFP’s Received – 7 applications received, all from currently funded programs
Childcare during COVID-19 – To the Moon and Back closed and is now called Bridge to Beginnings and is open.
8. Open Forum:  None 
9. Next Meeting: May 19, 2020, at 11:15 Location TBD
10. Adjournment at 11:58 am
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